
TO: Chair Neron & Members of the House Education Committee
DATE: Feb 1, 2023

FROM: Zoe Larmer, Government Relations Director
RE: Question posed regarding HB 2618

Chair Neron and Members of the House Education Committee,

Thank you so much for the opportunity to provide information in response to the questions posed
during the public hearing of House Bill 2618. We are more than happy to continue providing
information to you on our work and look forward to our continued partnership on behalf of all Oregon
students. Please do not hesitate to reach out to me if you need further clarification.

With gratitude,
Zoe Larmer

Questions & Answers For HB 2618

Question: Does the Oregon Department of Education hire speech language pathologists (SLPs)

directly?

Response:

No - school districts, education service districts, and early intervention/early childhood special

education programs directly hire or contract SLPs (and other medically-licensed personnel such as

occupational therapists, physical therapists, nurses, licensed clinical social workers, etc.).

Question: Is it the Oregon Department of Education’s responsibility to understand the caseload of

their employees?

Response:

As noted above, the Oregon Department of Education does not hire staff directly on behalf of school

districts, education service districts, and early intervention/early childhood special education programs.



The Oregon Department of Education is aware that there are workload and staffing issues throughout

the state. As it relates to school health services, the Oregon Department of Education only collects

staffing and student acuity data for school nursing as required by ORS 336.201. The Oregon

Department of Education submits a school nurse report to the state legislature by October 1st of every

year. The Oregon Department of Education does not have regulatory authority over medically-licensed

staff practicing in school settings. The scope of practice for medically-licensed staff is set by their

respective licensing boards. A licensee must practice in accordance with their licensing board rules

regardless of the practice setting. A high caseload may impact their ability to adhere to the

requirements of their licensing board.

https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Foregon.public.law%2Fstatutes%2Fors_336.201&data=05%7C01%7CNicole.Peterson%40ode.oregon.gov%7C59c2ad16c0de494e09cd08db03e043c7%7Cb4f51418b26949a2935afa54bf584fc8%7C0%7C0%7C638108033984815444%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=jiqdXN9lKNGsv5Vo2xClhC9gMW9RyLpivmggzIyIba0%3D&reserved=0
https://www.oregon.gov/ode/students-and-family/healthsafety/Pages/school-Nurses-Annual-Report.aspx

